

Wetaskiwin Composite High School

4619 - 50 Avenue, Wetaskiwin, AB T9A 0R6

Phone: (780) 352-2295 Fax: (780) 352-7319 email: wc@wrps11.ca

www.wetaskiwincomp.ca

November 29th, 2017

Dear Parents/ Guardians:

You may have already heard, we are confirming that a student had a pellet gun in the parking lot across from the school on the morning of Wednesday, November 29th. We view the incident as very serious and acted accordingly. The school has carefully followed all appropriate procedures and has received support from the RCMP and Central Office. The matter is receiving our full attention and we are following up with individuals directly and indirectly involved.

If your own child is feeling unsettled about this incident and would benefit from private counselling support, please encourage him or her to seek support from our School Counselors, who are well trained in assisting our youth. The safety of our students and staff is of the utmost importance to our school community.

If you have questions or would like further clarification, please do not hesitate to contact Mr. Willmott, Mrs. Simpson or myself.

Kris Denney

Principal

Wetaskiwin Composite High School

